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Record of the meeting of February 23, 2012
Quorum having been established, the Vice Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs and Chair of this meeting, Minister Counselor Alberto del Castillo, Alternate Representative of Mexico, submitted the order of business (document CAAP/GT/RVPP-142/12) for consideration.  It was adopted without change.
1. Issues related to the Office of the Inspector General

The Chair updated the delegations on the outcome of the informal meeting of February 13 concerning the request by Panama, and submitted for consideration by the delegation the draft of a letter for the Board of External Auditors, document CP/CAAP/RVPP-144/12 corr. 1.


The delegation of the United States thanked the Chair for presenting the document and requested clarification on the meaning of "sample contract" referred to in the first question. It asked the Secretariat about the status of recruitment for the Inspector General. 


The Chair explained that "sample contract" meant that the Board of External Auditors will be asked to draw up a representative sample of contracts, as a sample that is taken into account for every type of contract. 


The OAS Secretary for Administration and Finance spoke about the recruitment process for Inspector General, explaining that Michael Page International, specialists in executive search and selection for international organizations, had been hired to do this. He said that the company had reviewed all applications and had sent the Department of Human Resources a list of qualified candidates for the position. He stressed that according to Department of Human Resources procedures a report will be prepared and submitted to the Secretary General before being sent to the Board of External Auditors. This information will be available in March. 


The delegation of the Dominican Republic stressed that "sample" should be defined by the Board of External Auditors. 


The delegation of Canada described the letter as a starting point, and recalled that, as per previous discussions, the concept of "sample contract" must include a field for the monetary value of the contract.


The delegation of Panama said that the letter was a working document that should be improved upon for the Board of External Auditors to have a clear idea of what the states were seeking and would help determine whether funds were being managed properly. It added that the Board of External Auditors should be consulted regarding the draft letter, in order to get further guidance. 


The Chair suggested the following course of action: 

· Taking note of the draft letter to the Board of External Auditors, and 

· Approaching the Board to determine whether the letter was worded correctly.

· Continuing to address the issue, at a subsequent meeting. 

The delegations of Peru, Uruguay, Brazil, Venezuela, and United States supported the proposal by the Chair and it was subsequently agreed on by the Working Group. 

Along the same lines, and related to the issues of the Office of the Inspector General, the Chair submitted for consideration by the delegations the note from the Chair on the "Frame for a draft resolution on the status of the Inspector General," document CAAP/GT/RVPP-143/12. 

The Chair reminded the delegations that at the February 14 meeting of the Working Group he had delivered an oral report on the group's informal discussions and suggested the advisability of preparing a draft resolution on the recruitment process for Inspector General.
He also reminded member states that they had agreed on the concept of the autonomy of the Inspector General, which revolved around three elements: 
· The impartial selection of the Inspector General

· The protection of resources allocated to the Inspector General 
· The protection of the post of Inspector General:  

In this context, the Chair considered it timely to validate the concepts presented, to prepare a draft resolution that included the aforementioned statement, and submitted it for consideration by the delegations.  
The delegation of Argentina stated that the document was being analyzed by its capital.  

The delegations of Uruguay, United States, Canada, Dominican Republic, and Peru supported the Chair's proposal to include the above-mentioned initial concepts in a draft resolution for consideration at a future meeting. 

The Chair reiterated that the concepts were a starting point for preparing a draft resolution and that the discussion would continue at future meetings.  This was agreed on by the Committee. 
2. Continued analysis of OAS mandates
The Chair suggested that the Working Group wait for proposals that the Secretary General would be submitting to the Permanent Council, as one of those proposals was on the analysis of mandates. He also proposed that the above-mentioned matter be addressed after a decision by the Permanent Council regarding the Secretary General's proposal.  

This was agreed on by the Committee.
3. Review of the real estate strategy options presented by the General Secretariat CP/CAAP-3089/11 add. 2
With respect to this item, the meeting considered the complementary information on the "Real property strategy and Investment plan to maximize the potential of OAS real property," which was presented by the Secretariat for Administration and Finance, document CP/CAAP-3089/11 add. 2.

The delegation of the Dominican Republic reported that it was consulting with its capital for a statement on this matter.

The delegation of Canada thanked the Secretariat for the information and asked whether the proposals could be grouped as follows: 

· proposals for additional financing by the member states 

· proposals containing innovative financing mechanisms 

· proposal number 6 of the document.
The delegation of Canada proposed further that the Secretariat for Administration and Finance develop a multi-year plan covering these options and outline how additional funding could be secured. It added that this analysis would give a better understanding of the situation. 

The delegations of Mexico, Panama, and Paraguay supported Canada's proposal for a multi-year plan to be developed. 

The delegations of the United States and Chile thanked the Secretariat for its presentation, noting that before any option on the real estate strategy could be considered, it was important to wait for the Organization's fundraising strategy to be presented.  

The delegation of Paraguay congratulated the Secretariat for carrying out urgent repairs between 2009-2011, which repairs were done at a lower cost and allowed to maintain the buildings insurance.


The Secretary for Administration and Finance expressed appreciation for the comments, noting that the suggestions made by delegations would be included in an updated version of the report. Finally, he stated that the presentation on the fundraising strategy would be made on March 15. 

The CAAP took note of document CP/CAAP-3089/11 add. 2, and the Chair requested the Secretariat to include the suggestions made by delegations in a new version of the aforementioned report.
4. Presentation by the President of the OAS Administrative Tribunal, Judge Homero Bibiloni, on the suitability of the Administrative Tribunal CAAP/GT/RVPP-141/12

The Chair noted that, at the January 24, 2012 meeting of the CAAP, the delegations had agreed to refer to this Working Group for study the issue of the function of the Tribunal, as regards the matter of re-engineering of the Organization.  
The President of the Administrative Tribunal, Judge Homero Bibiloni, by note requested this Chair (CAAP/GT/RVPP-140/12) to make a presentation explaining the vital role played by the Tribunal in ensuring job stability within the General Secretariat and immunity of the Organization. 

The Secretariat distributed the presentation as documents CAAP/GT/RVPP-141/12 and CAAP/GT/RVPP-141/12 add. 1.
The delegations of Argentina, Peru, Bolivia, Venezuela, Chile, and Paraguay thanked Judge Bibiloni for his presentation, and supported the invaluable work of the Tribunal. The delegations also congratulated the Tribunal on its fortieth anniversary. In expressing its appreciation for the presentation, the delegation of the United States remarked that the information provided was being reviewed. 
The Chair requested the Secretariat to take note of the delegations' comments and the presentation by the President of the Administrative Tribunal.
5. Other business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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